
My name is Joyce Hammerly. I own a home on Chehalem Mountain, near Jaquith Rd where a hemp factory is seeking permission to 
function. I am very concerned about the hazards this business would create for my rural community. Fire danger is threatened by 
explosions that occurred in such facilities. I had to evacuate my home last summer from fire threat; conditions here are not 
conducive to easy fire containment. My well is threatened by the huge water demand from such a facility. I have had to deepen my 
well already to 395 ft; this facility threatens to eliminate my water supply, per official findings. Please protect my home in this rural 
community by passing Bill HB 3239.

Thank you!!

Joyce Hammerly


